Outreach Meeting 17 August 2021
Attending: Anne, Anthony, Rosemarie, Gay, Kristin, Jess
1. Rainer’s suggestion of a letter of thanks*
We endorse Rainer’s suggestion of a letter of thanks to everyone who contributed to the build. We thought calling it a “Letter of Gratitude” might be more appropriate than a “Certificate of Excellence”. 
We appreciate the time Rainer and Maria have taken to type up this letter and think they’ve done a great job of covering most people. There were a few further contributors identified that we believed needed to be included (EHaus, engineers, resource consent, valuer), these names will be added by Anne. Jess has done a first check-through of grammar and consistency of wording etc.
We also thought a separate email to the investors needs to be drawn up.
We liked the idea of including a photo, however thought that a whole group photo would be too ambitious to achieve in a timely manner and to leave this for the Toiora hui weekend. We suggest a photo from one of the many that were taken over the opening weekend and have included it in this email for everyone to peruse. We suggest leaving a hard copy of the photo in the commonhouse for people to admire and personally sign as they wish, whenever they are in the vicinity (for example, at a shared meal or at the next meeting). 
We would like to circulate this letter of gratitude with attached photo within the next few weeks (or as quickly as circumstances allow).
[bookmark: _GoBack]23.8.21 *Re: the letter of gratitude (from a later communication with Anthony to the directors):
The original idea was that this would be sent as a letter accompanied by a group photo of Toiora residents, with our signatures on the back.

However, Covid looks to have put paid to that plan.

I suggest we now do it as a postcard, with the attached photo from the opening day on one side, with the words “Our sincere thanks” or similar beneath, and the letter on the other.

There are customised postcard services online that would produce about 40 cards for $60 or so. We’d then put them in envelopes with a stamp and post them.

There’d be work in finding addresses for the people we wish to thank, and postage and printing costs.

2. Induction Workshop
Anne reported back from the last mini-induction and shared the belief that it seemed to work well as a 1 hour powerpoint presentation, followed by the shared meal. She reflected that the decision-making process was not covered and that this will be added for the next one, and that would work in perfectly for time. 
We suggest that these inductions be held before 7pm weekend meals, approximately every 2-3 months. We propose to set the next induction for the *28th August (circumstances allowing) – next Saturday – and invite Rory from the DCC and Sarah from Harcourts.
23.8.21: * this will be reconsidered after lockdown
3. Joining in Process
Jess, Anne and Gay worked on a “Joining in Process” 1 page document (find attached in the email) that we propose to bring to the next meeting and ask everyone to formally agree to. However in recognition of events happening in a timely manner, we suggest everyone read over what we’ve done, let us know any feedback, and use it as an interim document until it is formally accepted by the group. This way people can send it on to anyone who asks about cohousing, and the DCC and Harcourts have something they can give prospective tenants/ buyers. This document has already been circulated to Hedvig’s family, Dennis and Roz, and Sarah from Harcourts.
4. Disaster Preparedness Training
Kristin outlined a proposal for the Red Cross to come and run a Disaster Preparedness course for those interested. This is with the vision that we would not only be prepared for ourselves, but could be a resource for the wider community.
We don’t have many details at this point but the course would be roughly an hour and a half, and if we could get 15 or more people then Kristin believes a trainer would be prepared to come to us and run it in the commonhouse. We would need to set a date and check costings. Kristin will email the whole group outlining this idea in more detail to see who is interested.
We also started musing about broader health and safety issues that we would like to get clarity on for the future:
· Should we have a generator? We think we do need a big freezer
· What are the fire/ earthquake protocols for Toiora? Maybe we need Tim and Maria at a meeting
· Should each household have a fire extinguisher?
· How many people in the group are first aid trained, and who are they?
